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MONGOLIA TRIP: As we wrote last month, because of COVID-19, it 
had been four years since I was able to go to Mongolia to minister 
among our Centurions Ministry brothers and sisters, and it had been 
five years since Rickie had been there. This summer was the 30th 
anniversary of the beginning of the Jesus Film trips into the 
countryside sponsored by Mongolia Campus Crusade for Christ and led 
by Warren Willis. It was also the 25th anniversary of the beginning of 

the Centurions 
Ministryõs reaching 
out to the Mongolian 
military. We first 
went to Mongolia 23 
years ago in May of 
1999 and later went 
on a Jesus Film trip 
many, many miles 
about the countryside.. 
   We spent two nights and three days with our Centurions 
Ministry colleagues at a resort area about an hour out of 
Ulaanbaatar, the capitol. It was a celebration of thirty years of 
Christian witness in Mongolia. Already, the Christian population 

percentage is higher than that of Japan! Christians 
around the world could learn a valuable lesson from 
the constant witness and outreaches of the 

Christians in Mongolia. They are very evangelisticñ
telling the Good News every chance they get! 
  We spent most of a day with our Centurions 
Ministry group of over 30 people in a large 
Mongolian ger (sometimes called a yurt). That day 
there were five ladies in their 30s and early 40s, 
representing five generations of Christians, 
meaning one of them had shared the Lord with 
another, who accepted Him as her Savior, and that 
lady witnessed to another, and so on down the line! 
(Actually, there were eight generations in that 
group, but only five could make it to our fellowship 
that day.) 
   It is likely that this trip will be our last trip 
there. It was a real blessing for all!Addressing 30th 
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